








GPPAC Foundation, 

The Hague (Lego/ seat in Amsterdam) 

1.1 lntroduction 

In 2018, together with our members, we worked hard to prevent violent conflict and to foster peace in our 

communities. We did so through our work on human security, gender, youth inclusivity and dialogue. We 

continued to bring local expertise on conflict prevention to the UN through our work with the Civil Society - UN 

Prevention Platform. Through our work with the Platform, GPPAC is recognised as a go-to resource for 

connecting with civil society in New York and at country-level. 

One particular highlight of 2018 is how GPPAC supported our member from Cameroon to prevent further 

violence following the Cameroonian presidential election. We also launched our project empowering Kyrgyzstani 

youth to become agents of change, and bridge social, gender, and ethnic divides. We continued to demystify 

conflict prevention: lt is crucial that conflict prevention becomes more widely known and understood as an 

effective set of tools and approaches to prevent violence and save lives. 

1.2 Governance 

The GPPAC Board held tour meetings throughout the year 2018. Face-to-face meetings were held in June in 

Colombo, Sri Lanka and in December in The Hague, the Netherlands. Two telephone conferences were held in 

March and September. 

The GPPAC International Steering Group (ISG) convened in June 2018. The GPPAC regional secretariat in South 

Asia, the Regional Centre for Strategie Studies, in Colombo, Sri Lanka, hosted this event. 

1.3 Finances and donor relations 

GPPAC closed the financial year 2018 with a positive result of EUR 31,567. The main reason for this is that the 

Dutch Tax authority confirmed that our liabilities concerning some old VAT claims are time-barred. This means 

that a liability of EUR 27,500 could be written off and added to our continuity reserve. 

GPPAC received financial support from the Dutch Ministry of Foreign Affairs, the Swedish International 

Development Agency (Sida), the United Nations Peacebuilding Fund, ifa (lnstitut für Auslandsbeziehungen) / 

zivik, the Knowledge Platform Security & Rule of Law and the European Commission. 

1.4 Human resources 

The funds received by Sida provided us with financial room to strengthen the capacities of the Global Secretariat. 

In addition to that, the approval of a new project by the UN Peacebuilding Fund to be implemented in Kyrgyzstan 

posed the challenge to recruit a project manager with a very specific profile. These developments meant that we 

had to start the recruitment of a number of people in a relatively short period of time. Some of the positions 

were filled by internal candidates while others were recruited externally. 

At the end of 2018, GPPAC Global Secretariat had 14 staff employed. Same staff had to undergo medica! 

treatments which led them to be absent for several weeks in 2018. This caused an increase in our sick-leave rate 

that went from 2.65 % to 4%. This percentage is still below the average in The Netherlands, which was at 4,3% in 

2018 (Source: Centra! Bureau Statistics). 
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